 
[image: image1.png]




Memo To:

Lycoming County Fire and EMS Services

Memo From:

John D. Yingling, Director DPS

Subject:

Changes to Fire/EMS dispatches

Date:


24 January, 2013

Following months of review and research, the enclosed changes concerning the dispatch of fire/EMS resources will be placed into effect on or about February 11, 2013 at 0800 hours local time.  The goal of the changes is to reduce the volume of traffic on FIRE FREQUENCY 1.

The process of how the Communications Center performs an initial dispatch does not change.  Units and stations due on the alarm will still receive an initial pager alerting tone/voice and then either a pager alerting tone or siren tone/voice dispatch.  The change occurs at approximately the four minute mark for units or stations that have not responded, only one pager alerting tone/voice page will be initiated, eliminating the “echo” alert tone/ voice announcement at this time.  For an alarm with 3 or 4 stations due, this will “save” 30-40 seconds of air time during this critical time of an incident when first–in units are arriving on scene, command is being established, and similar essential radio transmissions are taking place.

Additionally, the Communications Center will announce a full station response due and identify specific pieces of equipment from a station if a full station response is not due.   This action will hopefully help eliminate concerns of what equipment is due or why a unit is being dispatched on an alarm assignment (CAD replacement for another unit out-of-service or not available).  An example would be Tactical Alarm (Brush Fire) where Station 6 is due as well as Brush 7.  The initial dispatch would be STATION 6, Brush 7, a tactical alarm…..

Additional changes are being implemented to reduce the frequency and sheer volume of request for additional tones for manpower/staffing.  Following the second dispatch at the four minute mark, additional request from a station/officer for additional staffing; drivers, EMT’s… will receive a single pager alert tone/voice announcement, no second echo tone.  No additional tones will be issued for a crew for a specific incident after the 10 minute mark, unless the request is for additional apparatus needed to support the incident.  However, a station may still respond after the 10 minute mark if a crew is attained.

The Communications Center asks for your assistance in relaying this information to your emergency responders.  We additionally ask for your assistance with helping to maintain radio discipline by keeping radio traffic on Fire Frequency 1 to essential information only and using only approved radio designation per the Field User Manual.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.
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